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PUBLIC NOTICE OF HEARING

Pre-Labor Day Start Waiver

Section 1284b of the Revised School Code (MCL 380.1284b) prohibits public schools from
scheduling instruction on or before Labor Day. However, the legislation also provides the State
Superintendent with sole authority to issue a waiver from this requirement if it is determined that
the school or program is a bona fide year—round school or program established for educational
purposes.

When a Labor Day waiver is requested, Section 160 of the State School Aid Act (MCL 388.1760)
requires the district to conduct a joint public hearing at a location within the district or
intermediate school district. A joint public hearing must take place before the Labor Day waiver
can be approved.

The local school board is not required to attend the hearing; however, a representative of the
district must be available to address any questions, concerns, or public comment.

There will be a Public Hearing for the purpose of application for a Pre-Labor Day Start Waiver to
the Michigan Department of Education on behalf of the following school districts:
Warren Woods Public Schools

Date & Time of Meeting: October 17, 2024 2:00PM

Place of Meeting: Warren Woods Public Schools
Administrative Service Center
12900 Frazho Road
Warren, Ml 48089

In compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Age Discrimination
Act of 1975, the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, and the Elliott-Larsen Civil Rights Act of 1977, it is the policy of the Warren Woods School District that no person shall,
on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin or ancestry, gender/sex, age, disability, height, weight, or marital status be excluded from participation in, be denied the
benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination during any program or activity or in employment. For information, contact (586) 439-4401.

Inquiries related to discrimination on the basis of disability should be directed to: Stacie Sward, 504 Coordinator, 12900 Frazho Rd., Warren, Ml 48089. (586) 439-4455.

Direct all other inquiries related to any other discrimination to: Stacey Denewith-Fici. Superintendent, 12900 Frazho Rd., Warren, Ml 48089. (586) 439-4417




